
MPLN Board Meeting 
April 11, 2023 

 
Present:  Charlene Leach, Sandy Barney, Eileen Snearly, Kathy Berkbigler, Linda Miles, Linda Rouse, 
Louise Bidwell, Kay Tomaszek, Caryl Dowell, Sue Wilson, Mary Cummins, Rita Smith, Marcy Tixier, Raye 
Cobb, Deb Bunker  
 
President Charlene Leach called the meeting to order at 1 pm.   
 
Secretary Report:  Motion made and carried to accept.   
 
Treasurer Report:  Beginning balance $16,867.12. Ending balance after expenses $15,775.77. Motion 
made and carried to accept.  
 
Old Business:    
Club Championship:  Linda M reported the event went well.  However, only about ¼ of members play in 
event and about ½ members attended lunch. Most women are playing in Follow the Field. Comments 
followed:  how to encourage more women to play in event, whether to keep event same days on 
separate weeks, does membership want to continue the event and luncheon. Linda M and Mary agreed 
to send out to membership a survey with results to be reported at next meeting.   
Club Shirts:  Rita reported Mike Karpe is continuing to work with the shirt companies.  Donna has 
resigned from this committee.  
Golf Committee:  A Town Hall Meeting will be held April 19, at 10 am in the Desertview theater to 
discuss the upcoming renovation project. 
The Golf Committee reminds all golfers to be good stewards of the course by fixing divots  following 90 
degree rule and raking bunkers. Mountainview golf course will be closed on May 1 for renovations. The 
Preserve will be closed the month of July for  course aerification.  
Views invitational:  Congratulations to Mary Cummins and her group who won the event.  
 
New Business:   
Board Meetings:  Discussion followed whether meetings should be  held over the summer months. 
Consensus was to have a May and June meeting, no meetings in July and August and resume in 
September.  
Honor members getting eagles:  Louise reported members achieving an eagle are recognized and given 
a $10 at the annual meeting.  
Sponsors Co-chairs Replacement:  Co-chairs Donna and Joyce resigned from this committee. Charlene 
will begin recruitment for new chair.   
 
Committee Reports:   
Pairings:  Caryl discussed the proposal for members to print their own weekly score cards. 
Implementation will start over summer with full implementation by Fall. “How To Do” instructions will 
be sent via email and put on Website. Each 4-some will need to print at least two copies of final version 
Monday evening. Maria is compiling instructions for Fewest Putts game to be played  ext week at the 
Preserve.  
AGA Liaison:  No report. 
Webmaster:  Linda R reported Kathy Schoenwetter is new member of this committee.  
Outside Invitationals :  Mary reported all Invitationals have been completed.  
Social:  Diann reported the Club Championship luncheon went well. No luncheons until Fall.   



Publicity:  Eileen will submit  pictures and article from Club Championship to SaddleBrooke papers.   
Partners for Par:  Mary reported all new members are assigned or have completed rounds with their 
partners.  
Par Ringer:  No report. 
Membership:  No new members.   
Sponsors and Signs: Charlene will contact and remind members who have signed up for course sign 
placement until new chair is recruited.  
Handicaps:  No new activity.   
Rules:  Kay commented that the Pro Shop ruling for sand on fairways at the o Preserve is “play as is” 
with no relief.   
 
Discussion:  None 
 
Adjournment:  Motion made and carried. Meeting adjourned at 2 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted  
 
Sandra Barney 


